

Junior Subcommittee Meeting

Meeting date:	Tuesday 23 rd February 2016	Time:	7.30pm	Venue:	Phone Conference
In Attendance:	Julie Newsome (JN), John Armstrong (JA), Lincoln Hinds (LH) and Anne Polsoni (AP – visitor).		Apologies:	None	
Item	Description	Action Required			
1.	Previous Minutes - 25th November 2015 Moved: JA, seconded: LH – Approved.				
2.	Bank Statements: - Junior Development: \$106,304.00 - Working account: \$888.58 Moved: JA, seconded LH – Approved. Can MQ please confirm that there is a separate operating account for the SEQ Junior MX Series, and if so, what its current balance is?	MQ Office			
3.	Gradings: There is a large number of Juniors that should have been graded from last year at completion of the SEQ Junior MX Series, this was not done due to unforeseen circumstances. It is too late to do them now, however a significant effort will be put into grading Junior MX riders at the completion of the Shell MX Series.				
4.	SEQ Junior MX Series: AP advised that KTM will be the major / naming rights sponsors for the 2016 SEQ Junior MX Series. Request that the MQ office distributes EOI's for clubs interested in hosting a round of the Series. Request that the MQ office call for EOI's from officials interested in being Series Clerk of Course.	MQ office			
5.	Junior Development Grants: Request that the MQ office arrange for the distribution of the relevant application forms, etc for subcommittees wishing to submit grant applications to the Junior Development Fund.	MQ office			
6.	General Business: 6.1 – Qld MX Championships The Junior subcommittee would like to express our opinion that there should be 3 wildcard places for juniors at the 2016 Qld MX Championships. 6.2 – Subcommittee members The subcommittee would like to support Anne Polsoni's expression of interest to join the Junior subcommittee. Due to poor attendance at meetings and general lack of contribution, the subcommittee requests that Chauntelle McCosh is removed as a member of the subcommittee.	MX subcommittee MQ office			
8.	Meeting Closed: 8.40pm				
9.	Next meeting: TBA.				